RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 7TH NOVEMBER, 2000
	
	Agenda Item


	Business

	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact : K.A. Clare -

793 3009)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 31st October, 2000, be approved.



	2.
	Report of Budget Committee

(Contact : J. Spink -

793 3230)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report on the Budget Committee meeting held on 1st November, 2000.

AGREED:
(1) THAT a realistic assessment of the budget for commercial rent income in Development Services for 2001/02 be determined.



(2) THAT buildings to be closed be identified as part of budget proposals, together with any plans for re-use.



(3) THAT a joint report from Education and Leisure and Community and Social Services be produced for consideration during the 2001/02 budget process on the issues surrounding children in care, excluded and special needs pupils, and associated issues such as transport, including the short and longer term remedial measures and their financial consequences.



(4) THAT robust targets be set for budgets; and that any under-budgeting be eliminated.



(5) THAT additional capital allocations be made for the following projects:

· Project e-merge - bringing forward from 2001/02 planned consultancy costs for the implementation of the payroll module amounting to £300,000;

· VER/Redundancy payments - provision of £500,000 to cover payments over and above the original  £5m provision;

· Leisure Trust - appointment of consultants : £200,000.

(THE DECISION IN (5) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	3.
	Budget Planning 2001/02

(Contact : J. Willis -

793 3400)
	The Chief Executive submitted a note on Revenue Budget Planning for 2001/02, and Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, commented on this matter and submitted an analysis of the Revenue Budget for 2000/01.

AGREED:
(1) THAT, in respect of Revenue Budget Planning for 2001/02, the areas identified in paragraph 3.1 of the abovementioned note be investigated, together with Service Level Agreements and support services; and that each Lead Member -

(a)
prepare an assessment of their least 
priorities; and 

(b)
have an overview of the situation 
regarding least priorities.



(2) THAT an item on Revenue Budget Planning for 2001/02 be included on each agenda for Cabinet meetings.



	
	- Manchester Enterprises Partnership Council
	AGREED:
THAT Councillors Bill Hinds, Roger Jones and John Warmisham be nominated to serve on Manchester Enterprises Partnership Council.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	
	- Review of Modernisation Issues : Sub-Group 

(Contact : Councillor Bill Hinds)
	AGREED:
THAT the Leader and the Deputy Leader of the Council and Councillors Derek Antrobus, David Lancaster, Maureen Lea and Ben Wallsworth be appointed as representatives of the Cabinet on the Review of Modernisation Issues Sub-Group.




http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM071100.DOC

